
The proposed parole policy is not much different in its effect than the previous 
proposals we have considered.  The proposal, which would increase the deficit by 
$131 billion over 10 years, creates a class of eligible people (those who have been in 
the country for 10 years or more) who will qualify for a grant of parole in place 
status.  This new class would make eligible for parole 6.5 million people - nearly the 
same number of people as the previous two plans.  CBO estimates that 3 million 
people would adjust to LPR status - 2 million of whom would be otherwise ineligible 
under -current law.  In order to effectuate the policy, the parole proposal changes 
the contours of the current parole in place program, making it a mandatory award of 
status for qualifying applicants rather than the current discretionary use of the 
Secretary’s authority and assessment, which the USCIS website states that the 
Secretary grants “only sparingly.”  The grant of parole will be accompanied by 
mandatory issuances of work authorization, travel documents, a deeming of 
qualification for REAL ID and automatic renewal of PIP.  These are substantial policy 
changes with lasting effects just like those we previously considered and outweigh 
the budgetary impact and would subject to the proposal to a 313(b)(1)(D) point of 
order. 
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